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Commander: Major Will McLain V 

Deputy Commander for Seniors: Lt Col Howard Leach 

Deputy Commander for Cadets: 1st Lt Daniel Bell 

Finance Officer: Major George W. Taylor Jr. 

Emergency Services Officer: Capt Gregory J. Skinner 

Aerospace Education Officer: 1st Lt David Simpson  
Administration Officer: Capt Mark M Sayil  

Logistics Officer: 1st Lt Steven S. Kiss   

Public Affairs & Editor: Lt Col Howard Leach 

Cadet Commander: C/2nd Lt Steven F. Kiss 

 

Squadron Commanderôs Comments 
Once again, it is my pleasure to be in command of Lone Eagle Comp. Squadron for another 

successful quarter.  It was great to preside over our Cadet Change of Command and Summer Awards 

Ceremony in August.   Not to mention the many achievements throughout the last three months.  Also of 

particular note is the ambitious Commemorative Space Shuttle model rocket launch that was done in 
conjunction with Curtiss-Wright Comp. Squadron.  This is just a glimpse of what makes Lone Eagle such 

a great squadron. 
Semper Vigilans, Major Will McLain V, Commander 
 

Congratulations for the following promotions this quarter in alphabetical order 
Cadet Promoted 

to 
Achievement,  
** Milestone 

Bliss, Carson D. C/A1C Arnold 

Hennessey Rose,  Brendan C/A1C Arnold 

Reed, Aaron C/TSgt Rickenbacker 

Reed, Aaron C/MSgt Lindbergh 

Royal, Jenna K. C/Amn Curry 

Sharkey, Megan C/CMSgt Goddard 

Stark, Evan C/Capt Earhart     **  

Stenfanick, Gerard 2nd Lt Sr Level 1 

Stauffer, Luke C/TSgt Rickenbacker 

 

Squadron Goals for 2012 
Squadron: 
  Continue to recruit new members. Increase emphasis on Emergency Services training 
and mission support.  Continue support for community events. Continue to work on making Lone 
Eagle the premier squadron in the NJ Wing.  
  
Individual Goals: 
Seniors: Accomplish next achievement levels within assigned positions. 
Cadets: Achieve promotions within time limits; increase participation on Quarterly Talon.  
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On August 8th, C/Capt Evan Stark receives promotion for Earhart Award.  
 

On right, C/Capt Evan Stark receives congratulations 

on his promotion for completing requirements of the 

Earhart Achievement, the third milestone award. 
Unfortunately, we won't be able to use this photo for 

publicity as you can't change the rank on BDU's on the 

spot. So we look forward to him formally receiving his 
Earhart Award when it becomes available and when he 

is home from Washington University, St Louis, MO. 

He is majoring in History with a minor in Business 
Supply Chain Logistics. We wish him well at Wash U. 

and thank him for his squadron leadership as a former 

cadet commander and in many other capacities. 

 

Also on Aug 15th, Aerospace Education was held on the "Space Shuttle Salute" mission. 
 

1st Lt David Simpson, Aerospace Education Officer, 
continued with the "Space Shuttle Salute" mission. 

The squadron will build five Shuttle models  

(representing the five actual Space Shuttle orbiters) 
and - together with the Curtis-Wright Squadron, will 

launch them in the exact order that they were actually 

launched on a 
single day. There 

were 135 Shuttle 

launches - so it 

will be a busy day.  
 

 

 

On Aug 22nd, an Awards meeting was held. 
 

 
Capt Greg Skinner, Emergency Services Officer, aka Police Chief, 

Peapack-Gladstone, served as the Master of Ceremonies. He also 

arranged for the meeting to be held in the Borough of Peapack-
Gladstone Council Chambers.  
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On right, Colors were posted by Color Guard of 
C/SSgt Aaron Reed, C/TSgt Nicholas  

Moorehead, and C/SMSgt Megan Sharkey. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

On the left, C/TSgt Aaron Reed was promoted for 

completing the requirements of the Rickenbacker 
Award with Major Carol McCloud, Commander, 

Group 221 and Major Will McLain V, Commander, 

Lone Eagle. 

 

 

 
On right, C/SMSgt Megan Sharkey formally receives 

her Wright Brothers Award, the first Milestone Award. 
She had earned it at the last Awards meeting, but was 

unable to attend to accept it. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
On left, she is promoted to C/CMSgt for completing 

the requirements of the Goddard Award.   
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C/SSgt Aaron Reed and C/SMSgt Megan Sharkey 

receive their encampment ribbons with Major McCloud, 
Group 221 Commander and Capt David Isom, Deputy 

Commander of NJ Wing Cadet Encampment, on left and 

Major Will McLain V, Commander, Lone Eagle. 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

C/2nd Lt Steven F. Kiss receives his third 

Encampment ribbon clasp for  
completing Cadet Leadership School.  

 

 

 

 
C/TSgt Nicholas Moorehead receives recognition for 
having performed some life saving acts right after a traffic 

accident near Philadelphia. Major Will McLain V,  

Commander, will applied for a Life Saving Award for 
C/TSgt Nicholas Moorehead.  Thank you C/TSgt Nicholas 

Moorehead for providing aid to auto accident victims! 

 

 
 
C/2nd Lt Steven F. Kiss receives Cadet Command 

from Major McLain V with the passing of the Guidon 

flag which he in turn passes to the Cadet Squadron 

Guidon Bearer, C/CMSgt Megan Sharkey. We thank  
C/2nd Lt Zak Wojtech, past Cadet Commander for his 

leadership of the cadets over the past six months and  

for fixing the CAP Van flat tire. We hope that he will 
continue to provide cadet leadership when he is 

available. 

 
We thank Major Carol McCloud, Commander, Group 221, and Capt David Isom, Commander of Walter 

M. Schirra Jr. Composite Squadron, and Deputy Commander of NJ Wing Cadet Encampment, and the 

family members who attended for their attendance. 
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On Aug 29th, the following promotions were made after Aerospace Education. 

 

 
On right, C/A1C Carson D. Bliss was promoted for 

completing the requirements of the General 'Hap' 
Arnold award. 

 

. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

On left, C/A1C Brendan Hennessey Rose was 

promoted for completing the requirements of the 

General 'Hap' Arnold award. 
 

 

 
 

 

Also, the model shuttle rocketry class broke out the spray 
paint and continued to spray paint the 

various shuttle components with their proper color. See 

the shuttle components being sprayed or stacked 

on the paint rack. 
 

1st Lt David Simpson, AEO, announced that the Space 

Shuttle Salute Model Rocketry launches will take place at 
North Branch Park, Bridgewater, NJ, on Sat, Sep 29th, 

with the following schedule. Arrive: 8:00 AM, 

Launch:10:00 AM to 3:00 PM, and Depart at 4:00 PM.  
 

There will be 135 launches as a tribute to the Space Shuttle program. 
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On Sep 12th, the following promotions were made. 
 

 
 

On the right, C/TSgt Luke R. Stauffer was promoted to 

his rank for completing the requirements of the Wright 
Brothers Award, the first of the four cadet milestone 

awards. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

On the left, C/Amn Jenna K. Royal was promoted to 

her rank for completing the requirements  
of the General Curry Award, the first of the cadet 

achievement awards. 

  
 

 

 

On the right, Capt Mark M. Sayil, Administrative 

Officer, received his Chuck Yeager Aerospace Award 

for completing the requirements for this achievement.  
 

 

 

 

 

Note, it was announced that the squadron now has a 

website at: www.loneeagle.org 
  

  

 

 

 

http://www.loneeagle.org/
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On Sep 19th, Aerospace Space Shuttle Salute Model Rocketry assembly continued along 

with the following promotion. 
 

Congratulations to C/MSgt Aaron Reed who was 
promoted to his rank for completing the requirements 

of the Lindbergh Award. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

1st Lt David Simpson, AEO, reaffirmed that the Space 
Shuttle Salute Model Rocketry launches will take 

place at North Branch Park, Bridgewater, NJ, on Sat, 

Sep 29th, with the following schedule. 
 

Arrive: 8:00 AM, Launch:10:00 AM to 3:00 PM, and 

Depart at 4:00 PM. 

 

  
 

Led by 1st Lt David Simpson, 2010 New Jersey 

Aerospace Education Officer of the Year, the two 

squadrons will build five Shuttle models each and 
launch them in the exact order that they were actually 

launched; about one every 5 minutes. The roles of 

rocket preparation, launch, and recovery will be 
divided among the cadets, emulating the roles played 

by NASA's employees and contractors. One role will 

be that of PA announcer, describing each launch with: 
mission number, mission, date, shuttle's name, crew, 

the outcome and so on. It will be a very full day!  
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On Sep 26th, finally, the Aerospace Education Space Shuttle Salute Model Rockets are 

finished. 
 

On right, Lone Eagle Cadets are shown with the ten  
fully assembled Space Shuttle Model Rockets, five 

built by Lone Eagle and five built by the Curtiss-

Wright Composite Squadron. 1st Lt David Simpson, 
Aerospace Education Officer, on the right deserves an 

enormous amount of credit and thanks for proposing 

and leading this very ambitious aerospace education 

project in recognition of NASAôs Space Shuttle 
Program accomplishments.  

 

 

On Sep 29th, the Space Shuttle Salute Model Rockets were launched. 
 

1st Lt David Simpson, Aerospace Education Officer, 

stated the "Space Shuttle Salute" mission as follows. 

óIn commemoration of the Shuttle legacy, the Lone 
Eagle and Curtiss Wright Composite Squadrons will 

each build five replica Space Shuttle model rockets 

and launch them for each of the 135 actual Shuttle 
launches in one day.ô 

Below, are shown the Curtiss-Wright Composite 

Cadets with all ten of the finished Space Shuttle Model 

Rockets. Below left, the Lone Eagle Composite 
Squadron cadets are shown prior to the launches. 

 

  


